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NOTICE TO DESIGN-BUILDERS REGARDING INTENT TO 

ADVERTISE FOR DESIGN BUILD PROJECT 
 

The Construction Division of the Tennessee Department of Transportation (TDOT), an Equal Opportunity Affirmative Action 
Employer, is seeking to retain the services of a Design-Builder for DB2301, SR-222 widening, Haywood County, Tennessee, 
with experience in disciplines including: 

 

1. Box Culvert Design and Construction; 
2. Signalized Intersections Design and Construction; 
3. Roadway Design and construction activity integration; and  
4. Environmental compliance. 

 

Project Description:  The proposed 1.8 mile widening project on SR-222 from S.R. 468 To Near Campground Road in Haywood 
County with multiple signalized intersections.  
 

Additional information can be found at: https://www.tn.gov/tdot/tdot-construction-division/transportation-construction-alternative-
contracting/design-build-project-sr-222.html  

 

This contract will be awarded using a single phase Request for Proposal (RFP).  The anticipated date of release of the  RFP is July 
10, 2023.  The RFP will be posted on the webpage identified above.  
 

TDOT’s Design-Build Rules can be found at: https://www.tn.gov/tdot/tdot-construction-division/transportation-
construction-alternative-contracting/design-build.html.  
 
All interested contractors/consultants (atleast one member of the Design-Build Team either contractor or consultant) must 
attend the Mandatory Pre-RFP Proposal meeting that will be held on July 7, 2023, at TDOT Region 4, 300 Benchmark 
Place, Jackson, TN 38301, at 10:00 am (C.T.).  Failure of a contractor/consultant to attend this meeting will result in 
elimination of that contractor from consideration, and any proposal submitted by that contractor will be rejected.   
 

Certified Disadvantaged Business Enterprises (DBEs), including Woman Owned and Minority Owned Businesses, are encouraged 
to respond to all advertisements by the Department of Transportation. For information on DBE certification, please contact Mr. 
David Neese, Small Business Development Program Director, Phone: 615.741.3681. Details and instructions for DBE 
certification can be found at the following website: https://www.tn.gov/tdot/civil-rights/small-business-development-program.html  
 

For additional details regarding this project, please contact Mr. Steve Sellers at (615) 741-0786 or by email at 
steve.sellers@tn.gov. 
 
Howard H. Eley  
Deputy Governor & 
Commissioner of Transportation  


